Present were Selectmen Olson and Caldwell and secretary. Office was opened at 7:30 pm. Mrs. Vivian Anderson of Chestnut Hill wanted to know if she might use the Town Common to hold a **yark** yard sale. The Selectmen decided not to allow this. She will be notified by telephone.

A letter will be written to James Hansen appointing him as chairman to the Cable Television Committee. He may choose his own members, with approval from the Selectmen.

Susette Mack came in to ask is she might have her wank own key to the town hall as she is having ballet lessons twice a week and it it is not possible for her to pick up a key each time during office hours. Permission was granted advising her that she will be held rap responsible for the cleaning and condition of the hall.

John Bunting and John Ballou discussed again when the alarm system for the Public Buildings would be complete. Mr. Bunting said it is expected the work will be done next week. The balance of the bill will be paid when the job is completed.

Adjourned at 10:30 pm.